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Shiba High School, Tokyo, Japan

Presenter:
Fumi Maekawa, Darryl Macer

Attendants:
6 High School Teachers from “High school Bioethics Education Network”
Overview of meeting


This meeting was the 33rd Session of the “Japanese High School Bioethics Education Network”.  Due to various reasons, attendants were fewer compared to the 32nd study group (refer to BEJapanreport1) resulting in only 6 high school teachers teaching biology, social studies and ethics.  Fumi Maekawa gave the presentation using ppt file to update the project (30 minutes).  The contents of the presentation can be sent to those who request as an attached document (Project update on Bioethics education for informed citizens across cultures - Fumi Maekawa, Mary Ann Chen Ng, Darryl Macer).


After the presentation, there was lively exchange of opinions by the participants.  All the participants were familiar with each other, which made it easier for each other to express their comments.  


The first concern expressed by the teacher was that the “evaluation” might be a barrier for the teachers to be involved.  Regarding the public schools in Tokyo, the school has set a mandatory evaluation of teachers that directly relates to their salary.  It is important therefore to appeal that the evaluation is that of the “material” not about the teachers or their class activities.  
Secondly, the fact that the project is funded by “Sasakawa peace foundation” might be another barrier.  The name of “Sasakawa” is not very welcomed especially for high school teachers.  This particular teacher mentioned that even if the invitation letter sounded interesting, he would like to hide the name of “Sasakawa” to his colleagues.  His advice was that maybe using the name of University of Tsukuba or United Nations University might be a better strategy for recruiting.


Another teacher mentioned that the English level of the short text chapters was not too difficult for 3rd year high school students.  Still, if he needed to do the class using the English material, then 1 class hour would be used to go through the material, and then an additional class would be needed to actually go into discussion.  


One positive feedback regarding recruitment was that it might be possible have some class trials at the Attached School of Nagoya University which is one of the teacher’s former school.  The problem he pointed out was that it was unclear what needed to be in the feedback, and also the evaluation sheet that we presented was maybe too much of a burden for the teachers to fill in.


Some teachers pointed out that the material could be promoted as a material for entrance exam preparation.  The trend now in Japanese University entrance exam is that there would be a short English essay, and then the students are made to write a short essay regarding that topic.  It might also be interesting to introduce the material to prep schools for students applying to medical or nursing schools.  In the actual class, it may be easier to start discussion after giving some basic knowledge.


In some of the existing textbooks such as politics and economics, there is also mention of GMOs in the topic of agriculture.  Also, in some English textbooks, they discuss the issue of cloning.  In high school social studies, there are examples about brain death and organ transplantation.  


Practically speaking, it might be even easier for the teachers if we provided them a sample of teaching plans (i.e. read aloud, filling in the questions, group activity, etc.).  Also, the materials should be condensed even into smaller subgroups so that the students don’t feel the language barrier.  The layout itself can be developed even further, so it has an element of a work sheet.  By not binding the whole thing, it may be easier to photocopy. Therefore Darryl Macer has prepared the Bioethics page by page collection, which can be downloaded from the web. A hard copy is being sent to Japanese teachers who may be interested in the project.


One of the things that concerned the teachers was that the present example chapters might be too difficult for the ordinary students in Japan to be able to discuss.  It is not the learning that they want to teach, but the thinking process is the important part.  Therefore, as it has been addressed multiple times, the language should not be a barrier to introduce the concepts.  Also the material should include activities, not just questions that conclude in one class period.  Concretely, the half page reading story and questions on heart transplant was appreciated the most by most of the participants.  
One teacher pointed out that in order to imagine what an average high school student is, it is best to imagine what an ordinary 6th grade elementary student would be like.  In Japan, nearly 40% of the students drop out, or cannot catch up with the class materials at the age of 12.


Another request was to include a topic on “war”.

The future dates of the Network in Japan will be 25th October, 15th November 2003, and 15th February at TRT9/ABC5. Further individual meetings with teachers will be held by Fumi Maekawa.
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